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Study Analyzes Wireless Radiation-
COVID Connection 

By Makia Freeman 
 

AT A GLANCE... 
 

 A new study from January 2021 analyzes the close similarities and 
effects that EMF radiation and COVID have on the human body. 
 

 While the study doesn't prove causation, it shows a 
preponderance of evidence that wireless radiation effects could easily be called 
'COVID.' There is no need for a strange new virus. 
 

A new study that analyzes RFR and EMF in light of the SARS-CoV-2 virus has found 
compelling evidence of a radiation-COVID connection. 
 
The wireless radiation-COVID connection cannot be ignored if one is truly committed to 
discovering the underlying medical causes of whatever this COVID thing is. I have 
dedicated most of my articles to exposing the scamdemic, the fake death count, the 
fake numbers, the fake PCR test, the fake vaccine, the non-existent virus and more. 
However, I am writing this to bring some focus back to what could be a major factor in 
causing the genuine and legitimate illness some people have experienced from what is 
called COVID. Early on in the pandemic I talked about the 5G-coronavirus connection. 
Now, I’d like to broaden the focus to EMF (Electromagnetic Fields or Frequencies) and 
RFR (Radio Frequency Radiation) in general, both of which are forms of non-ionizing 
radiation. A study this year from January 2021 entitled “Evidence for a Connection 
between COVID-19 and Exposure to Radiofrequency Radiation from Wireless 
Telecommunications Including Microwaves and Millimeter Waves” analyzes this theme 
and finds some compelling evidence to support the radiation-COVID connection. 
 

Uncovering the Wireless Radiation-COVID Connection 
 
A hallmark of Operation Coronavirus has been the invention of an entirely new disease 
(COVID-19) with such broad and vague symptoms that virtually anything, but especially 
the common cold, flu and pneumonia, could be reclassified and recategorized as this 
new disease. My April 2020 article pointed out how it was crucial to avoid the trap of 
thinking COVID was some new thing, when there was not 1 disease and not 1 cause. 
That being said, it is beyond coincidence that many COVID symptoms match up with 
many effects of radiation exposure. The authors of the study state they have examined 
“a large body of peer reviewed literature, since before World War II, on the biological 
effects of wireless radiation that impact many aspects of our health” and that from this 
research they were able to discover “intersections between the pathophysiology of 
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COVID-19 and detrimental bio effects of wireless radiation exposure.” Pathophysiology 
is defined as “a convergence of pathology with physiology” and is the study of the 
“disordered physiological processes that cause, result from, or are otherwise associated 
with a disease or injury.” In simple English, the study found that many of the so-called 
effects or symptoms blamed on COVID are identical or remarkably similar to ones 
caused by wireless radiation. 
 

 
Hypoxia and Hypoxemia 

 
Let’s start with these 2 terms; hypoxia and hypoxemia, which both refer to conditions of 
under-oxygenation in the body. In the article Masks Cause Damage: Study Reveals 
Mask-Hypoxia-Blood Clot Connection, I highlighted how wearing masks limits oxygen 
intake which can then lead to potentially fatal blood clots. This study also found very 
similar effects between EMF/RFR and COVID when analyzing the blood: 
 
“Two recent studies documented the formation of erythrocyte aggregates (Havas, 2013) 
and erythrocyte aggregates and echinocyte formation upon human exposure to 4G-LTE 
smart phone radiation (microwaves) (Rubik, 2014) … Exposure to radiation from a cell 
phone for two consecutive 45-minute periods caused two types of effects: initially 
increased stickiness of peripheral red blood cells and rouleaux formation (rolls of 
stacked red blood cells) and subsequently formation of echinocytes (spiky red blood 
cells). Similar red blood cell changes have been described in peripheral blood of 
COVID-19 patients (Lakhdari et al., 2020). Rouleaux formation is observed in 1/3 of 
COVID-19 patients, whereas spherocytes and echinocytes have been observed at 
variable levels. Rouleaux formation impedes the microcirculation. These blood changes 
may also impede oxygen transport, contributing to hypoxia, and increase the risk of 
thrombosis (Wagner et al., 2013) and therefore stroke, which can manifest in COVID … 
In short, both RFR exposure and COVID-19 can cause deleterious effects on red blood 
cells and reduced hemoglobin levels contributing to hypoxia in COVID.” 
 
The tendency for blood to coagulate (thicken) in dangerous ways accompanies both 
EMF and COVID, and has been pointed out by doctors such as Dr. Robert Young who 
speaks of the corona effect. Coincidentally (or not), the AstraZeneca Oxford vaccine 
(one of the COVID vaccines which is not a mRNA vaccine) is being suspended by 20+ 
nations due to its apparent tendency to cause blood clots. Hmmm… 
 

 
Oxidative Stress 

 
Next, the study found that that oxidative stress was another indicator of a radiation-
COVID connection. It defines oxidative stress as a “condition reflecting an imbalance 
between an increased production of ROS [Reactive Oxygen Species] and an inability of 
the organism to detoxify the ROS or to repair the damage they cause to biomolecules 
and tissue”: 
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“Immune dysregulation … has been identified in the cytokine storm accompanying 
severe COVID-19 infections and generates oxidative stress (Cecchini and Cecchini, 
2020). Oxidative stress and mitochondrial dysfunction may further perpetuate the 
cytokine storm, worsening tissue damage, and increasing the risk of severe illness and 
death. Similarly low-level RFR generates ROS in cells that cause oxidative damage. In 
fact, oxidative stress is considered as one of the primary mechanisms in which RFR 
exposure causes cellular damage. Among 100 currently available peer-reviewed studies 
investigating oxidative effects of low-intensity RFR, 93 studies confirmed that RFR 
induces oxidative effects in biological systems (Yakymenko et al., 2015) … Oxidative 
stress is also an accepted mechanism causing endothelial damage (Higashi et al., 
2009). This may manifest in patients with severe COVID-19 in addition to increasing the 
risk for blood clot formation and worsening hypoxemia (Cecchini and Cecchini, 2020).” 
 

 
Immune Dysregulation, Calcium Levels, Heart Disease and More 

 
The study proceeds to look at all the ways that COVID elicits the same kind of response 
as EMF radiation, including the immune response, intracellular calcium levels, heart 
disease and arrythmias. In all cases, there is strong evidence of a radiation-COVID 
connection: 
 
“In short, COVID-19 can lead to immune dysregulation as well as cytokine storm. By 
comparison, exposure to low-level RFR as observed in animal studies can also 
compromise the immune system, with chronic daily exposure producing 
immunosuppression or immune dysregulation including hyper activation … cardiac 
arrhythmias are more commonly encountered in critically ill patients with COVID … 
regarding RFR exposure bio effects, in 1969 Christopher Dodge of the Biosciences 
Division, U.S. Naval Observatory in Washington DC, reviewed 54papers and reported 
that RFR can adversely affects all major systems of the body, including impeding blood 
circulation; altering blood pressure and heart rate; affecting electrocardiograph 
readings; and causing chest pain and heart palpitations (Dodge, 1969). In the 1970s 
 
Glaser reviewed more than 2000 publications on RFR exposure bio effects and 
concluded that microwave radiation can alter the ECG (electrocardiogram), cause chest 
pain, hyper coagulation, thrombosis, and hypertension in addition to myocardial 
infarction (Glaser, 1971; 1976).” 
 

 
The study also specifically mentions 5G: 

 
“Most recently, Bandara and Weller (2017) present evidence that people who live near 
radar installations (millimeter waves: 5G frequencies) have a greater risk of developing 
cancer and experiencing heart attacks. Similarly, those occupationally exposed have a 
greater risk of coronary heart disease. Microwave radiation affects the heart, and some 
people are more vulnerable if they have an underlying heart abnormality (Cleary, 1969). 
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In short, both COVID–19 and RFR exposure can affect the heart and cardiovascular 
system, directly and/or indirectly.” 
 

 
The Conclusion of the Study 

 
The point of the study was not to prove causation, but rather to show there is some kind 
of radiation-COVID connection that needs to be further investigated. The authors write 
that: 
 
“evidence from the literature summarized here suggests a connection between several 
adverse health effects of RFR exposure and the clinical course of COVID-19. The 
evidence indicates that RFR may weaken the host, exacerbate COVID-19 disease, and 
thereby worsen the pandemic. This evidence presented here does not claim causation. 
Clearly COVID-19 occurs in regions with little wireless communication. In addition, the 
relative morbidity caused by RFR exposure in COVID-19 is unknown. The question of 
causation could be investigated in controlled laboratory experiments.” 
 
Here is their conclusion: 
 
“We conclude that RFR and, in particular, 5G, which involves 4G infrastructure 
densification, has exacerbated COVID-19 prevalence and severity by weakening host 
immunity and increasing SARS-CoV-2 virulence by (1) causing morphologic changes in 
erythrocytes including echinocyte and rouleaux formation that may be contributing to 
hyper-coagulation; (2) impairing microcirculation and reducing erythrocyte and 
hemoglobin levels exacerbating hypoxia; (3) amplifying immune system dysfunction, 
including immunosuppression, autoimmunity, and hyper-inflammation; (4) increasing 
cellular oxidative stress and the production of free radicals exacerbating vascular injury 
and organ damage; (5) augmenting intracellular Ca2+ essential for viral entry, 
replication, and release, in addition to promoting pro-inflammatory pathways; and (6) 
worsening heart arrhythmias and cardiac disorders. In short, RFR is a ubiquitous 
environmental stressor that contributes to adverse health outcomes of COVID-19. We 
invoke the Precautionary Principle and strongly recommend a moratorium on 5G 
wireless infrastructure…” 
 
This study is not the first to make the connection between 5G/RFR and COVID. As I 
covered in my article 5G Induces Coronaviruses: New Study Models Millimeter Wave 
Influence on DNA, there has been other attempts analyzing this, although that study 
was later retracted. 
 

 
Final Thoughts on the Radiation-COVID Connection 

 
It’s always going to be more sexy and spectacular to sell a story of a killer virus rather 
than explain that each individual is responsible for their own state of health according to 
how well they cultivate, much like a farmer, their own inner bio-terrain. It’s always going 
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to be more preferable for Big Gov and the Corporatocracy to blame an invisible enemy 
rather than admit that, in their unbridled quest for domination and control, their 
poisoning of the environment – even if by unseen frequencies in the airwaves – is 
contributing to major disease and sickness in the population. It’s just too easy and 
convenient for the dark forces that rule this world to blame it all on a virus, especially 
when the alleged effects of a coronavirus so closely mimic the effects of EMF radiation. 
The COVID op is a chance for us to wake up to a broader picture of reality, particularly 
in terms of understanding health, disease, viruses, radiation and the worldwide 
conspiracy. 
 
***** 
 
Makia Freeman is the editor of alternative media / independent news site The Freedom 
Articles, author of the book ‘Cancer: The Lies, the Truth and the Solutions’ and senior 
researcher at ToolsForFree. 
 

 
 
When I received Makia Freeman’s update of recent research done in the past year, it 
led me to go back to my files since it has been a while since I have posted on the 5G 
EMF issue that will not go away.  As they keep rolling out new installations, we can 
expect to see more health issues arise for which people will be looking for answers to 
health problems.  5G is the most dangerous thing we face, and sooner or later people 
will begin to wake up to the ruse that Covid-19 has been used as the patsy and cover 
for 5G EMF sickness. 
 
As it becomes increasingly more obvious, 5G is “Depopulation” weapon, and we know 
that it originated in the U.S. military research going back to the early 1970.  In that you 
might be a new reader of my web page, I will recap some important information as a 
way of bringing you up to speed. 

https://www.activistpost.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/5G-surveillance.jpg
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If you want to EMF-proof your residence, apartment, home, etc., the most important 
thing you can do to help yourself is NOT to have the advertised high-speed internet by 
your local telecom supplier.  Once you do that you have brought 5G EMF inside your 
home, and also avoid purchasing one of the latest cell-phones.  5G is not just a step-up 
in download speed of data, Wi-Fi, video, etc.  5G is 54X times faster than 4G.  Since 
exposure to EMF wireless energy is a cumulative thing, it means you will get ill that 
much faster over a period of years.   
 
Cell phone communications became a reality for the consumer in 1996.  Experts in the 
science of physics and wireless energy knew way back then there would be a latency 
period before health issues began to manifest in society.  The cell phone industry has 
not updated its safety standards since originally written in 1996.  The 5G network 
utilizes existing 4G infrastructure but with the added energy power needed to keep the 
signal strength needed to reach point-to-point.   
 
5G EMF uses a millimeter band-width.  An illustration on page 7 below provides you a 
guide for comparison.  Study that for a while and let it sink it as to what it implies.  The 
millimeter band-width can be compared to a classroom teacher’s laser pointer pen used 
to focus a classroom of student’s attention on the subject of instruction.  This millimeter 
band-width requires sufficient energy level to go from one antenna received to another 
on down the street.  These mini-cell towers because of trees, and other obstructions 

https://www.activistpost.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/WiFi-isnt-magic.jpg
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have to be within line of eye-sight, and usually are installed on telephone phones 
roughly every other house on the street.   
 

 
 
Once you install the telecom networks high speed Internet, you bring those 5G EMF 
toxic energy signals right into your living space.  As it stands currently, 5G cannot 
penetrate walls or structures, so long as you do NOT have it wired into your residence. 
5G has an Achilles Heel.  Just like the school teacher’s laser pen, a piece of copy paper 
can interfere with its purpose.  5G is vulnerable to dust, fog, rain, snow, sleet, sea mist, 
clouds, trees and foliage, to identify the major obstacles.  In order to overcome the 
elements, the energy level has to be modulated into the danger ranges, 10 GHz and 
higher.  Below is a chart of symptoms of microwave illness, produced by military 
veterans who have incurred various disorders related to wireless toxic EMF.   
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The U.S. military veterans, who have been damaged by EMF wireless communications, 
were damaged from their working with technology such as radar, radio communications, 
in the duty of their military MOS.  They have been organized since the first Gulf War 
seeking compensation for their health damages. These include technicians, operations, 
fighter pilots, and include most types of aircraft in the Air Force, Army, Navy, and Marine 
Corps.  All U.S. Navy ships are equipped with the latest in 5G antennas.  The cruise 
industry introduced the 5G satellite systems in 1996.   
 

The Proof is in the Cruise Ships 
 
The single best proof of the quite obvious 5G-Coronavirus linkage are the various cruise 
ships that have seen an inexplicable mushrooming of coronavirus cases, even after all 
the passengers were quarantined. 
 
Many of the biggest cruise lines now advertise the fact that they have the latest and 
greatest 5G technologies in place. The most advanced cruise ships actually possess 
the best examples of what the Internet of Things (IoT) will look like in the future … if the 
build-outs proceed unimpeded by the very serious health concerns and safety issues. 
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The above photo shows the satellite antenna with its distinctive white protective globe 
designed to protect the receiver from the elements of what nature brings in the weather. 
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KEY POINT: Cruise-goers, by and large, love to stay connected with the folks back 
home. They especially enjoy texting their many photos-by-smartphone back to family 
and friends. Businessmen have a need to stay in touch with the office as other 
passengers want to stay abreast of all the breaking news in 2020. Hence, every cruise 
ship will eventually become a 5G–IoT paradise if they’re not already. 
 
What really happened on the quarantined cruise ships is that those folks were likely 
quite vulnerable to the flu bug for a variety of reasons. Then, when they entered the fully 
operational 5G space on the ships, their immunity was profoundly weakened so that 
they would be susceptible to any influenza strain, including the Wuhan coronavirus—
COVID-19. 
 
The cruise lines have literally put their 5G technology on super-steroids as seen in this 
promotion: MedallionNet™: The Best Wi-Fi at Sea. 
 
Below is a picture of the Medallion Class wrist bands cruise passengers wear on their 
arm while on their cruise.  The very first article I wrote about 5G at sea focused on this 
very innovative way to keep passengers in touch with the world!   Since ship 
communications for years were dependent upon the U.S. GOES satellite 
communications, there were limitations of global coverage, and so waters near the 
upper latitudes of the northern hemisphere and lower latitudes at the southern most 
regions lacked reliable service.  So, when 5G came along, the many cruise lines 
recognized that it was something they had to have for their cruising passengers.   
   

 
 

I will come back to the cruise industry in a bit as they are the petri dish proof that 5G is 
the cause of the Coronavirus which is called Covid-19.  5G represents a $17-trillion 
dollar profit for the telecom industry and the industry literally owns FCC regulatory 
control over any concern for public safety issues.  The FCC rulings consistently side 
with the industry in the war of profits vs public safety. 
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The above illustration provides you an excellent overview of where EMF energy 
originates and saturates our world with this “invisible” spectrum of toxic wireless energy. 
As more and more devices are connected to the Internet of Things, this invisible 
rainbow of wireless communications brings more and more health issues with the 
public.  Lobbying efforts by the telecoms to keep from the public eye the health issues 
that come with wireless EMF and RF sickness. 
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This chart is example of just seven important health issues that are harmful to the 
human body, and all of nature for that matter.  Since all of this has been present in 
virtually everyone’s life going back to 1996, its one of this situation where we say, “out 
of sight, out of mind!” 
 
The problem with that way of thinking is that what we can’t see, can and will hurt us, 
especially in ways we have never seen before.  Millions of people are suffering with 
many health issues unaware of their problem’s origin.  I have been researching 
Microwave and wireless energy since the fall of 1996, the point at which bee keepers 
were reporting significant loss of their bee hives and colonies.   
 
As is the case with all sources of radiation, there is an issue of latency accumulation.  
When I was in the Army, I was in an Atomic artillery battalion, and my squad room was 
two floors above the armory in the basement, where nuclear weapons were stored in 
unshielded or unprotected lockers.  I incurred exposure during that time to gamma rays 
that radiate from the “pits” of the nuclear warheads.  I was not aware of the damage 
until several years later when my wife and I sought medical help to conceive children.  
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After six years of trying to conceive a child my urologist determined my sperm level was 
a direct reaction to the exposure of gamma rays from atomic weapons.  
 

 
The 5G of your home Wi-Fi router is only FIVE GIGAHERTZ 
TRANSMISSION FREQUENCY!  
 
THE 5G (FIFTH GENERATION) used for mobile communications is 
SIXTY GIGAHERTZ!  This is technically 20X more lethal capability. 
 
Five Gigahertz of Wi-Fi Routing was first INTRODUCED IN 1999!!! 
 
5th Generation (5G) and 5Ghz are not the same thing. Routers use 2.4 GHz and 5 GHz 
bandwidths to transmit while 5G mobile technology uses much higher frequency ranges 
and won't even be detected by ordinary wireless EMF sensing devices.  
 

 
The U.S. Army deployed 5G weapons in the first Gulf War in 1990, and the chart on the 
following page was first published in 1972, originally classified, and it reveals that the 
U.S. Navy was doing studies in EMF and related aspects of weaponry in both in 
Microwave wireless and Laser technology.  Both are deployed as Directed Energy 
Weapons (DEW).  The point of this chart below is to confirm military research in these 
weapons systems goes back to the early 1970s.    
 
The U.S. Army deployed ADL System at the G8 Summit in 2009 held in Pittsburgh, PA 
more than a decade ago as a non-lethal means to breakup protestors and crowd 
demonstration.  Advertised as a “non-lethal” heating of the skin is an under-statement to 
what it is capable of doing.  The fact that in a public presentation of the Anti-Denial 
System an Army full-colonel stated it can produce 100 GHz, we know with certainty that 
it can drop people dead, literally, in their own footprint!   Its lethality is a certified fact by 
the nature of what I have shared previously and further down in this article. 
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There are many ways to illustrate and compare the energy spectrum, and the above 
illustration is easy enough for the non-technical individual; energy is measured in signal 
frequency of cycles per second, Kilohertz as being the low range, increasing to 
Megahertz, and Gigahertz being at the upper range.   
 
The “smart” utility meters being installed across the country operate on 4-5 GHz, and 
airport scanners operate at 10 GHz.  It was the health issue of scanners that heightened 
awareness of the public and became a major issue when TSA operators for an 8-hour 
shift began to develop cancer and die around the nation’s airports.  The original 
scanners were replaced with newer ones offering better shielding to the operators 
manning the full body scanners. 
 
It was once believed that non-ionizing radiation was not a serious health issue.  
Scientists and health professionals have in recent years raised concern about this non-
ionizing radiation.   The health issues listed on the chart on page 12 have been the 
major reason for the heighten concern.   
 
The chart below issued by the U.S. Naval Medical Research Institute and the one by 
U.S. military veterans on page 8, are not exclusive of health issues, and by that I am 
saying we are learning that other health issues are showing correlation and causal 
relationship with wireless energy.  In my own case, we can identify my Lymphedema 
began within one week of installation of Verizon Wi-Fi.  Subsequent outbreaks or flair 
ups came in our two physical moves over the next four years, where I discovered the 
presence of cell towers in nearby locations, 1,300-ft. and the second 2,500-ft from our 
residences.  
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I recommend that you make copies of this chart and the previous chart by U.S. military 
veterans on page 8 above.  Many of the symptoms can go years before recognition and 
seeking medical care and treatment.  I went from 2010, when we had Wi-Fi installed at 
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our home in Turtle Creek, PA until 2016 before I recognized a problem existed and my 
own research into what was the cause of my Lymphedema, and Lymphorrhoea. 
 

 
 
This illustration is a view of the future for humanity.  The planet will be bathed in 
wireless energy from at least, an advertised 60,000 satellites in low and medium orbit 
from 60 to a 100 miles above the Earth.  Millions of mini-towers will be mounted on 
utility pole and structures will be mounted across the country close to schools, 
apartment buildings, fire stations and office buildings... 
 

 
 

http://click.enews.pcmag.com/click/g6xi-1y3bqj-mn4k6r-dmq496b9/
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I have been following the Chinese connection with 5G going back to reports in early 
August of 2019.  I maintain a working file of reports, some small, others lengthier.  
When I first saved them, it was for reference purpose, such as video clips of people 
falling over dead with their cell phone in their hands while those walking with them 
appeared to be well and unaffected by whatever it was that cause an individual to fall 
over dead.   
 
As I was saving these videos and reports, a lot of them did not make sense at the time I 
examined them.  Those reports and documents have since proved of great value since I 
first saved them. 
 
Corona 5G Smartdust Bioweapon Exposed!! Chinese Given Mandatory 5G Digitized 
Vaccines!! Diamond Princess Cruise Ship Specifically Designed With 5G!! They Are 
Digitizing The Human Body!! Wuhan Is Test Run For Weaponized “Virus”!! 
By Indian in the machine. 
 
 
Then a day or two later on February 24, 2020  
Corona 5G Smartdust Bioweapon Exposed!!  Chinese Given Mandatory 5G Digitized 
Vaccines!! Diamond Princess Cruise Ship Specifically Designed With 5G!! They Are 
Digitizing The Human Body!! Wuhan Is Test Run For Weaponized “Virus”!! 
From Ash Arditi on fb 
 
The Chinese were all given mandatory vaccines last fall. The vaccine contained 
replicating, DIGITIZED (controllable) RNA which were activated by 60Ghz mm 5G 
waves that were just turned on in Wuhan (as well as all other Countries using 60Ghz 
5G) with the “smart dust” that everyone on the globe has been inhaling through 
chemtrails. That’s why when they say someone is “cured”, the “virus” can be “digitally” 
reactivated at any time and the person can literally drop dead.  The Diamond Princess 
Cruise ship was SPECIFICALLY equipped with 60Ghz 5G. It’s basically remote 
assassination. Americans are currently breathing in this “smart” dust through chemtrails. 
Think of it like this….. add the combination of vaccines, chemtrails (smart dust) and 5G 
and your body becomes internally digitized and can be remotely controlled. A person’s 
organ functions can be stopped remotely if one is deemed non-compliant. Wuhan was a 
test run for ID2020. The elite call this 60Ghz mm 5G wave the “V” wave (Virus) to mock 
us. Trump has created a space force in part to combat this weaponized technology. We 
need to vehemently REJECT the attempted “mandatory vaccine” issue because our 
lives depend on it.  
 
The source of the above report is unknown, but not something I would quickly discard, 
given the fact the source knew about all Chinese citizens being vaccinated in late 
August, 2019.  Reference to the “Diamond Princess” was a factor in my keeping the 
report.  After the incident of a Chinese passenger getting off the “Diamond Princess” 
docking in Hong Kong, the first stop from its departure in Yokohama, Japan, two days 
prior was highly suspicious.  The Chinese passenger had flown to Japan to make the 
cruise but when it docked in Hong Kong, he complained he was not feeling good, and 
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went to a local hospital where they said he had the Coronavirus.  Hong Kong is 700 
miles south by rail from Wuhan where we were told the outbreak first occurred. 
 

 
 
The meme above provides us one of those “connect-the-dots” opportunity, when you 
begin to piece together the pieces of the puzzle.   
 

5G Syndrome Maps Perfectly with Coronavirus Outbreaks 
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There’s a LOT of hard evidence now emerging the further away we get from the original 
crime scene in Wuhan, China and as the coronavirus pops up around the world in 5G 
Hotspots that indicates this pandemic is being manufactured for multiple reasons. 
 
As it turns out, those nations with the most advanced 5G roll-outs have the highest 
incidence of COVID-19 cases, both infection rates and death rates. 
 
In those countries that have permitted Internet of Things (IoT) build-outs where the 5G 
power grids are the most developed, the coronavirus infection rate is taking off. 
 
What’s really interesting is that Africa, even a year later, has thus far shown very few 
cases. As of last fall there were only 3 medically acknowledged cases on the entire 
continent of Africa. Which begs the question: How do the Third World countries in Africa 
avoid such a contagious strain of the coronavirus given the pervasive lack of proper 
sanitation and necessary hygiene? 
 
In light of how deeply involved the Chinese are with development projects all over 
Africa, it’s quite curious how that infection number is still so low. Perhaps it’s directly 
related to the absence of 5G roll-outs in the vast majority of African nations. 
 
Before those nations suffering the greatest number of coronavirus infections to date are 
further investigated — China, South Korea, Italy, Iran, Japan, Singapore, Hong Kong, 
Germany, United States, France, Spain, Kuwait — another curious development ought 
to be looked at closely. 
 

5G Nations 
 
It has also been astutely observed that those nations with the most pervasive and 
powerful 5G networks fully functioning are those that have suffered the biggest 
outbreaks of the coronavirus to date. Why should anyone be surprised at this wholly 
predictable outcome? 
 
Three cities were designated in 2019 to be model “Smart” cities with large 5G roll out: 
Wuhan, China, Seattle, WA, and Milan, Italy.   
 
The following excerpt comes from: CORONAVIRUS BOMBSHELL: This proves it 
should be named “5G COVID-19” 
 
The importance of viewing the coronavirus COVID-19 as a “Telephone Disease” is that 
by doing so it explains some perplexing mysteries about the spread of this disease—
such as why this disease has struck the Gulf nations and monarchies in the Persian 
Gulf region, but becomes explainable when one notices their ongoing 5G revolution—
most particularly in Iran, where this country is completely blanketed to its smallest 
village with 4G technology coverage—but who are now putting the finishing touches on 
rolling out 5G technology throughout their entire nation in the coming weeks—finishing 
touches that included Iran activating their Chinese bought 5G technology for testing—
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that was immediately met by Iran having more coronavirus cases and deaths of any 
nation outside of China—and whose Vice President is one of seven of their top 
government officials now infected. 
 
Coronavirus COVID-19 disease outbreak begins to spread in Persian Gulf nations and 
monarchies activating 5G technology. 
 
Both 5G Demonstration Zones such as Wuhan, China and floating 5G cruise liners are 
correctly considered 5G Hotspots. These 5G Hotspots, for the uninitiated, are really 
KILL ZONES because many folks will die early the longer they bask in those 
dangerously high levels of 5G radio-frequencies and microwave radiation. 
 

 
 
All the scientific evidence available in the public domain now indicates that wherever 5G 
infrastructure is located in the greatest concentration generating the most powerful 
EMFs and microwaves, those 5G Super-Hotspots will effectively function as kill zones.  
 
As follows: 
 
5G Super-Hotspots: You better know where the “kill zones” are located! 
 
In order to fully grasp the highly destructive and deadly potential of these rapidly 
emerging 5G Super-Hotspots, the following video exposé presents a scenario where the 
most powerful “directed energy weapons” will be located within these 5G kill zones. 
 
Unfortunately, the specific video referred to in the paragraph above has been removed, 
as many others as well, and this includes links that I recently checked out and found 
they no longer exist.  Information on 5G and Covid in the past year has suspiciously 
been removed or blocked from access.  I had saved thousands of reports which have 
mysteriously disappeared. 
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5G WEAPONRY: Microwave Radiation Technology Being Deployed as 
Depopulation Warfare, Full Spectrum Dominance & Total Human Control (Video) 
 
Which bring us to the primary purpose of this article follow up on the 5G Syndrome? 
 

5G Syndrome 
 
5G Syndrome is a relatively new disease that has yet to go mainstream because of how 
its official recognition would immediately terminate the ongoing 5G roll-out. 
 
Exactly what are the symptoms of 5G Syndrome? 
 
There are many, and they manifest differently in each victim of this insidious disease. 
 
Of course, a good number of typical flu symptoms mimic 5G Syndrome. 
 
But what’s most important is that these two illnesses — Influenza and 5G Syndrome — 
will mutually sustain each other. In that way, it can be quite confusing to accurately 
tease out which symptoms are associated with which disease. 
 
In other words, if you have the flu, your exposure to 5G will make it much worse. 
Likewise, if you have a case of full-blown 5G Syndrome, you will be much more 
susceptible to getting the flu, and if you do, it will be significantly worse. 
 
Back to the primary symptoms. The best medical reference that we have at this point, 
since 5G Syndrome is still a relatively new medical phenomenon, is another disease 
known variously EMF Hypersensitivity Illness and Electrohypersensitivity (EHS). 
 
What follows are just a few of the most common symptoms that are frequently 
experienced by people who know they have EHS. (Also, see the preceding diagram.) 

 Nausea, headaches and migraines 

 Ringing in the ears 

 Numbness in the face or other body parts 

 Dry eyes and sight problems 

 Inability to concentrate and unexplained fatigue 

 Depression 

 Tachycardia and cardiac arrhythmia 

 Hyperactivity and insomnia 

 Redness and rashes 

 Dryness in the throat and mouth 

 Swollen sinuses and symptoms rhinitis 
 (Source: Electrohypersensitivity: What you need to know about the allergy of the 21st 
century) 
 
There are several other symptoms that are also being recognized as the direct result of 
intensive EMF and microwave exposures. As follows: 
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 Headaches, migraines 

 Chronic exhaustion 

 Inner agitation 

 Sleeplessness, daytime sleepiness 

 Tinnitus 

 Susceptibility to infection 

 Nervous and connective tissue pains, for which the usual causes do not explain 
even the most conspicuous symptoms. 

 (Source: Electrohypersensitivity: What you need to know about the allergy of the 21st 
century) 
 
 
KEY POINT: It’s essential to correctly comprehend the difference between 5G 
Syndrome and 5G flu.  While there are several similarities, it’s the differences that really 
matter.  Hence, every smartphone user and IoT enthusiast is compelled to contemplate 
any new health conditions or unusual symptoms or inexplicable sickness, particularly 
those that have been chronic and/or long term. See: CORONAVIRUS SPECIAL 
REPORT: Worldwide Outbreaks of 5G Syndrome and 5G Flu Driving Pandemic. 
 
 
Conclusion 
 
The Wuhan coronavirus pandemic has awakened many to the reality of 5G Syndrome. 
 
Perhaps it took all of humanity to get freaked out by a scary Franken virus — COVID-19 
— in order to wake up to this extreme and growing danger in our midst—5G technology 
and the slowly emerging IoT. 
 
With this crucial understanding, at least now we know what we’re really dealing with. 
So, the best thing informed people can do is pass the word around: It’s really 5G and 
your smartphone that is causing the current pandemic, not necessarily the coronavirus 
or even any of the many other flu bugs circulating around the planet in 2020. 
 
Now many folks will naturally get a bad case of one of the many types of influenzas, or 
even the coronavirus itself, and they will need to take that illness/disease very seriously. 
If they are elderly or infirm or suffer from other illnesses, they especially need to follow 
the best advice out there.  For the sake of prevention, there is this sage advice: Here’s 
How Everyone Can Avoid Getting The Coronavirus. 
 
For other alternative treatments and holistic approaches, excellent guidance such as 
this can be followed: Natural Protection Strategy Against Viruses, Including the 
Coronavirus 
 
Lastly, it’s important to note that the 5G Syndrome angle presented here is only one of 
several perspectives concerning what is really an ongoing series of bioterrorist attacks 
being carried out in 5G-intensive zones. The perpetrators are continuing the bio-attacks 
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wherever they must cover up an epidemic of 5G syndrome so that the worldwide 
military deployment of 5G is not jeopardized by disclosures about the extremely serious 
health dangers and safety hazards. 
 
Do you see how they do it?! 
 
The NWO globalists are very clever, aren’t they? 
 
 
This “CORONAVIRUS HOAX” does not mean there is not a highly contagious 
bioengineered coronavirus that is being released as a bioweapon in the nations that 
have experienced the ongoing bioterrorists attacks. It means that these stealthy bio-
attacks were meant to cover up the raging epidemics of 5G Syndrome in those specific 
locations. So, the coronavirus is quite real just as SARS and MERS, Bird Flu and Swine 
Flu were real. But, the Wuhan coronavirus was specifically bioengineered in order 
to create and hype a global pandemic around COVID-19. Again, the hoax aspect 
does not refer to a non-existent coronavirus; that Franken virus is quite real indeed and 
being cunningly used as a decoy. 
 

 
 
Early on in my research, I discovered the reason millions of Chinese collapsed and died 
in their own footprint was a direct result of what happens when 5G is “modulated” and 
cranked up to the higher Gigahertz levels.  Laboratory studies with animal tests by the 
military show that when 5G is dialed up to 60GHz, 98% of the oxygen in the lungs is 
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consumed.  Hence, the consequence of the spiked energy level, death is an immediate 
result in two seconds.  The oscilloscope graph below was one of those items I came 
across months before the Wuhan, China mystery appeared on the radar screen.     
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Above photo shows two of the 5G RF EMF antenna on the top deck of the “Diamond 
Princess”.   
 
The one thing unknown, something that has proved hard to obtain, is where the cabins, 
staterooms, compartments of those that were sickened and especially those that died 
would be an important thing to know in getting to the bottom of the mystery.  Another 
detail that would be important was the physical location of their cabins in relation to one 
of the many 5G antenna receivers on the “Diamond Princess” sky deck level.  The 
“Diamond Princess” has 14 passenger decks in addition to service decks. 
 
During a cruise that began on 20 January 2020, positive cases of COVID-19 linked to 
the COVID-19 pandemic were confirmed on the ship in February 2020. 712 people out 
of 3,711 became infected (567 out of 2,666 passengers and 145 out of 1,045 crew), and 
14 people, all of them elderly passengers, died. At the time, the ship accounted for over 
half the reported cases of SARS-CoV-2 outside of mainland China. 
 
The Diamond Princess departed from the Port of Yokohama on 20 January 2020 for a 
round-trip billed as a tour of Southeast Asia during the Lunar New Year period, with 
2,666 passengers and 1,045 crew on board.  
 
An 80-year-old passenger from Hong Kong, China, had embarked in Yokohama on 20 
January. He had been in Shenzhen, Guangdong Province, China on 10 January, then 
returned to Hong Kong and flew to Tokyo on 17 January to board the ship. He 
developed a cough on 19 January, but he went on board. He left the cruise when the 
ship reached Hong Kong on 25 January.  
 
The cruise continued. On 31 January, the ship docked in Taiwan, which according to 
Vice Premier Chen Chi-mai was "the earliest country to activate epidemic prevention 
measures against this disease." A paper in the ‘Journal of Medical Internet Research’ 
authored by Chen, describes how the passengers of the COVID-19 stricken cruise ship 
were later traced using mobile phone geolocation, and how their 627,386 contacts were 
alerted through text messaging.  
 
On 1 February, the ship called at Naha Port in Okinawa and was quarantined. On the 
same day, the 80-year-old man who disembarked in Hong Kong six days earlier tested 
positive for COVID-19. Having a fever, he went to the hospital and got tested.  Hong 
Kong's Department of Health immediately contacted the agent of the ship's operating 
company, but the ship did not immediately inform the passengers and they were notified 
about that on 3 February, two days later. Over the next few days, the cruise ship had 
shows and dance parties as usual and also continued to open public facilities that 
attract large crowds, including fitness clubs, theatres, casinos, bars, and buffet-style 
restaurants. 
 
On the evening of 3 February, the cruise ship returned to Yokohama Port and anchored 
off the coast of Daikoku Pier without docking. The Japanese government decided to re-
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quarantine the ship unusually because there may be infected persons. Officials of the 
Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare boarded the ship for quarantine. 
 
On 4 February, tests revealed infections of 10 out of 31 people tested. The authorities 
immediately decided to isolate all passengers on board for 14 days.  On 5 February, the 
authorities announced positive test results for SARS-CoV-2 for 10 people on board, the 
cancellation of the cruise, and that the ship was entering quarantine for 14 days based 
on World Health Organization guidelines. A total of 3,700 passengers and crew were 
quarantined by the Japanese Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare for what was 
expected to be a 14-day period, off Yokohama.   
 
This is the Petri Dish moment that suggests our cause and correlation of what might be 
the real cause of this virus.  Also SARS-CoV-2 is a common cold virus. 
 
Notice on this 14 day quarantine, passengers were confined to their cabins with little 
activity and entertainment, except for the newest in 5G installed electronics, cellular 
phones, wireless Wi-Fi Internet.  I can’t imagine a single passenger on a cruise without 
a cell phone.  The picture is coming into sharper focus as each day of quarantine 
passes.  Each day shows an increase in those being infected yet restricted to their 
rooms. 
 
On 7 February, the total number of people on board with confirmed SARS-CoV-2 
infections grew to 61.  
 
Another three cases were detected on 8 February, bringing the total to 64.  
 
On 9 February, six cases were detected, while another 65 were detected on 10 
February, bringing the total to 135. The numbers overwhelmed local medical facilities, 
and stricken passengers were divided into three groups according to condition, and 
evacuated to suitable locations, allowing intensive care to perform as intended.   
 
On 11 February, 39 more people tested positive for the virus, including one quarantine 
officer, bringing the total to 174.  Passengers with confirmed cases were reported to be 
taken ashore for treatment.  
 
On 13 February, 44 more people tested positive for the virus, bringing the total to 218.   
 
On 15 February 67 more people were reported to be infected, bringing the total to 285.   
 
On 16 February 70 more people were reported to be infected, bringing the total to 355.  
 
The next day on 17 February, the Ministry of Health, Labor and Welfare confirmed 99 
more cases, raising the total to 454, 33 of whom were crew members.   
 
On 18 February, another 88 cases were confirmed, bringing the total to 542. 
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On the morning of 17 February (Japan time), two U.S. government-chartered planes 
departed for the United States, carrying hundreds of U.S. citizens who were passengers 
of the cruise ship. Among about 400 cruise passengers, 328 boarded the planes, 
excluding those who expressed their intention to stay on the ship and 44 under 
treatment in Japan. The U.S. government initially asked Japan to keep them on board 
for 14 days based on the CDC guideline despite the proposal by the Japanese 
government to bring American passengers back home early. The U.S. government, 
however, changed its policy to return home on 15 February. The first plane landed at 
Travis Air Force Base in California at midnight on 16 February (U.S. Time), and the 
other plane landed at Joint Base San Antonio in Texas on the early morning of 17th 
(U.S. Time). Canada, Hong Kong, Australia and Italy also followed the United States 
within a few days. There were 164 Australian passengers, of which 24 were infected, 
and eight were sent for 14 days quarantine to Darwin.  
 
On 18 February, Michael J. Ryan, Executive Director of the World Health Organization's 
Health Emergencies Programmed, said that Japan's measures to quarantine 
passengers and staff on board at the Yokohama Port for two weeks were preferable to 
having them scattered throughout the world. However, he said that he was disappointed 
at the continued increase in the number of infected people.  
 
On 18 February, Kentaro Iwata, an infectious disease expert at Kobe University, 
uploaded a video on YouTube in which he raised questions about the measures taken 
to prevent epidemics on the "Diamond Princess" shortly after boarding the ship. He 
removed it on 20 February. 
 
On 19 February, passengers with negative test results began to disembark. 
 
On 20 February, the World Health Organization's Director-General reported the total 
number of the cases outside of China to be 1,076, and stated that over half of these 
cases occurred among the passengers on the Diamond Princess. By late March, it was 
stated that 712 of 3,711 people on the Diamond Princess, or 19.2%, had been infected 
by COVID-19. 
 
By 1 March, all passengers and crew members had disembarked from the ship. 
 
In early March 2020, Indonesia evacuated 69 Indonesian crew of Diamond Princess, 
after their COVID-19 test results in Japan were negative. However, an Indonesian naval 
hospital ship bringing them to Sebaru Island for a mandatory quarantine period had two 
crew ill. All were tested again; 67 passed the second test, but two did not and were 
retested with a more accurate, different test, with one negative and one positive result. 
The 68 people with negative tests disembarked at Sebaru Island for observation and the 
one positive case was evacuated by helicopter to Persahabatan Hospital. Eventually, all 
69 crew members received negative COVID-19 test results. 
 
Passengers on the Diamond Princess cruise ship got their first piece of bad news on 
February 4: 10 people on board had tested positive for the novel coronavirus. 
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It was the beginning of a nearly month-long ordeal of quarantine orders and disease 
response that has been widely criticized as a failure. As of Friday, Japan's Ministry of 
Health reported that 705 people from the ship had contracted the virus, as well as one 
quarantine officer who worked on the ship. The US Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) announced Friday that 44 passengers flown back to the US had 
tested positive.  
 
"The quarantine was not justified, and violated the individual rights of the passengers 
while allowing the virus to literally pick them off one-by-one," Dr. Amesh Adalja, who 
works at the Johns Hopkins Center for Health Security, told Business Insider in an 
email. 
 
Adalja and other experts have criticized the decision to keep passengers and crew on 
the ship and said poor hygiene practices helped spread the virus. 
 
"I'd like to sugarcoat it and try to be diplomatic about it, but it failed," Dr. Anthony Fauci, 
the director of the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases, told USA Today. 
"People were getting infected on that ship. Something went awry." 
 
On February 1, a man who'd been on the Diamond Princess tested positive for the 
coronavirus six days after leaving the ship. The cruise docked in the port of 
Yokohama, Japan, three days later. 
 
The man, who is from Hong Kong, boarded the ship in Japan and stayed for five days, 
then disembarked in his hometown. 
 
When it docked in Yokohama, the ship had 3,711 crew members and guests. 
 
According to The New York Times, it took Japanese officials more than 72 hours to lock 
down the ship after they were notified about the Hong Kong man's case. 
 
By the following morning, 10 people on the ship had tested positive for the virus. 
Japan's Ministry of Health placed the entire boat under a 14-day quarantine. 
 
Passengers had already been on the ship for two weeks because the quarantine came 
at the end of their scheduled cruise. 
 
Japanese health officials tested passengers and transported those who tested 
positive to health facilities on land. 
 
However, testing takes a day or more because it involves collecting and submitting spit 
and mucus samples. 
 
Spencer Fehrenbacher, an American grad student on the ship, told ‘Business Insider’ 
he experienced a "wall for information" about test results. He said on February 6 that he 

https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09849.html
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09712.html
https://www.usatoday.com/story/travel/cruises/2020/02/18/coronavirus-jose-andres-provides-meals-diamond-princess-passengers/4788804002/
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/22/world/asia/coronavirus-japan-cruise-ship.html
https://www.businessinsider.com/how-to-know-if-you-have-the-coronavirus-pcr-test-2020-1
https://www.businessinsider.com/on-the-quarantined-diamond-princess-passengers-strive-to-stay-hopeful-2020-2
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had been waiting to get his own results for two days. He eventually learned that he 
tested negative. 
 
Other passengers reported long delays in getting tested at all, even after they reported 
symptoms. 
 

  
 
The cruise ship Diamond Princess at Daikoku Pier Cruise Terminal in Yokohama, 
Japan, on February 7. 
  
From the beginning, those quarantined on the ship reported confusion and a lack 
of information. 
 
"There wasn't much information," passenger Masako Ishida told The New York Times 
on February 5. She said many passengers did not immediately understand that they 
may have been exposed to the coronavirus. 
 
Passengers tallied the ambulances lined up on the pier to get a sense of how many 
infections had been confirmed on the ship, The New York Times reported. 
 

https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/05/world/asia/japan-coronavirus-cruise-ship.html
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/22/world/asia/coronavirus-japan-cruise-ship.html
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Fehrenbacher told the ‘Business Insider’ that he stood very close to a woman 
who was clearly sick when he got his medical screening. 
 
"You could hear that cough that's deep down in your lungs. I empathized with her and 
felt so bad," Fehrenbacher said. But he said he also recalled thinking to himself, "OK, I 
don't want to be in this room." 
 
Ishida also reported concerns about the screenings: "They didn't put the 
thermometer into our ears properly," she said. 
 
She said her husband's first temperature measurement was about 90 degrees 
Fahrenheit, well below the normal body temperature. When she asked for a second 
measurement, it was 95 degrees.  
 
Ishida added that meals had been chaotic in the first days as well, with breakfast 
arriving at 2 p.m., quickly followed by lunch. 
 
Three days into the quarantine, people on the ship began unfurling signs that 
read "Lack of medicine" and "Thank you, media." 
 
On February 11, a crew member told passengers that as many as 1,850 people on 
board (who had not expected to be on the ship for so long) had requested and received 
more prescription medications. 
 
Passengers were confined to their rooms, the least expensive of which have no 
windows or balconies. 
  
At about 160 square feet, the rooms are the size of a shipping container and include two 
twin beds, one queen bed, or, in some cases, bunk beds. 
 
Honeymooners Alan and Wendy Steele told The Washington Post that they were 
going "stir crazy" on February 5. 
 
"We're basically being treated like we're prisoners and criminals at the moment; that's 
how we feel," Alan Steele said. He added that lunch on the first day had been stale 
bread with ham. 
 
The next day, the ship's operator, Princess Cruises, said it had "activated new in-room 
entertainment offerings," including games, trivia, arts and crafts, movies, eight new TV 
channels, and newspapers printed in 36 languages. 
 
Passengers tweeted pictures of their meals and gave the room service mixed 
reviews. 
 
“We began to live for meal times," Rachel Torres, another honeymooner on the 
ship, wrote in a commentary in ‘The Dallas Morning News’. 

https://www.businessinsider.com/on-the-quarantined-diamond-princess-passengers-strive-to-stay-hopeful-2020-2
https://twitter.com/daxa_tw/status/1227172081810305024
https://www.orangeboxselfstorage.com/what-size-do-i-need/20-x-8-160-square-feet/
https://www.buzzfeednews.com/article/amberjamieson/diamond-princess-coronavirus-quarantine-cruise
https://www.washingtonpost.com/world/asia_pacific/trapped-on-virus-ravaged-cruise-ship-shocked-passengers-struggle-to-keep-spirits-up/2020/02/05/6fbae50c-47d3-11ea-91ab-ce439aa5c7c1_story.html
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"We developed a system," she wrote. "When we heard the carts roll down the hallway, 
we rushed to put on masks, swing the balcony door open, and fling the door to the 
hallway open for meal collection so our friends in inside staterooms across the hallway 
could feel some fresh air and sunshine." 
 
Passengers were given face masks. 
 
The masks are not great at preventing wearers from contracting the novel coronavirus, 
but they may help keep sick people's germs from passing to others. 
 
Those in the interior windowless cabins were allowed to walk around the deck for 
a few minutes each day with face masks on. 
 
Officials advised passengers to stay 6 feet apart from each other. 
 
Experts criticized the decision to keep people on the ship. 
 
"From a virologist's perspective, a cruise ship with a large number of persons on board 
is more an incubator for viruses rather than a good place for quarantine," Anne 
Gatignol, a microbiologist who studies viruses at McGill University, told the ‘Montreal 
Gazette’. 
 
Keeping people in a confined space may have helped the virus spread. 
"They've basically trapped a bunch of people in a large container with [the] virus," David 
Fisman, an epidemiology professor at the University of Toronto, told Vox. "So [I'm] 
assuming 'quarantine' is generating active transmission."  [Absence of any idea that 5G 
is the issue!] 
 
"Cruise ships are made of surfaces that are really sticky for viruses," Kelly Hills, a 
bioethicist, told the ‘Business Insider’. 
 
"Lots of chrome and polished metal, things with grooves and nicks and scratches. It just 
makes a good home," she said. 
 
The infectious-diseases expert Kentaro Iwata said poor hygiene practices on the 
ship made him "so scared" of contracting the virus when he visited. 
 
"The cruise ship was completely inadequate in terms of the infection control," Iwata 
says in a YouTube video. "There was no distinction between the green zone, which is 
free of infection, and the red zone, which is potentially contaminated by the virus." 
 
As the case count on the ship continued to rise, some Indian crew members 
begged their government to rescue them. 
 

https://www.dallasnews.com/opinion/commentary/2020/02/23/what-i-learned-from-being-quarantined-on-the-diamond-princess-cruise-ship-amid-the-corona-virus-scare/
https://www.businessinsider.com/wuhan-coronavirus-face-masks-not-entirely-effective-2020-1
https://montrealgazette.com/news/local-news/princess-diamond-quarantine-has-backfired-mcgill-expert-says
https://montrealgazette.com/news/local-news/princess-diamond-quarantine-has-backfired-mcgill-expert-says
https://www.vox.com/2020/2/11/21132732/coronavirus-cruise-ship-quarantine-japan
https://www.businessinsider.com/quarantine-may-have-helped-spread-cruise-ship-coronavirus-experts-say-2020-2
https://www.businessinsider.com/covid-19-coronavirus-quarantines-have-failed-health-law-ethics-experts-2020-2
https://www.businessinsider.com/seasoned-expert-visit-diamond-princess-ship-scared-terrible-hygiene-2020-2
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The group shared a series of videos on Facebook. One of them, Binay Kumar Sarkar, 
told Business Insider that the situation on the ship was "out of control."  
 
"There are lots of people who don't have coronavirus, so why are we all being confined 
here?" he said. "Please save at least those of us who are healthy." 
 
Crew members brought meals to passengers' rooms, but the workers continued 
to eat together in the ship's mess hall. 
 
According to a ‘New York Times’ report, infected crew members ate in the mess hall 
alongside their coworkers. 
 
"We all are really scared and tense," Sonali Thakkar, a worker on the cruise ship, 
told CNN. 
 
The ‘New York Times’ reported on Saturday that 85 crew members had tested positive 
for the virus, and Japan's Ministry of Health announced that an additional 55 crew 
members tested positive on Sunday. That brought the total to 140 infected workers. 
 
"There are many places where we all are together, not separated from each other," 
Thakkar told CNN. "Especially when we sit in the same mess hall and eat together, the 
place where it can spread very fast." 
 
Dr. Norio Ohmagari, director of Japan's Disease Control and Prevention Center, 
later told CNN that keeping the crew on board had been a "tough decision." 
 
"We suspected some of the cruise staff may have already been infected, but ... they had 
to operate the cruise ship itself, they had to see the passengers, they had to deliver the 
meals," Ohmagari said. 
 
Another government advisor, Dr. Shigeru Omi, said that officials were "very grateful" to 
crew members at a press conference on February 24. 
 
"On human rights, of course we sympathize, but you know, as long as the passengers 
are still there, they have to provide the service," Omi said. 
 
As the case count rose past 200, passengers expressed fear. 
 
"I can't wrap my head around the fact that I could die from this cruise," Gay Courter, a 
75-year-old novelist confined to a cabin on the ship with her husband, told ‘The Wall 
Street Journal’. 
 
"The 14-day stipulation was meaningless in a context with new infections and 
new transmission episodes," Adalja said. 
 

https://www.businessinsider.com/indian-crew-coronavirus-quarantined-diamond-princess-2020-2
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/10/business/coronavirus-japan-cruise-ship.html?referringSource=articleShare
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/22/world/asia/coronavirus-japan-cruise-ship.html
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09708.html
https://edition.cnn.com/2020/02/12/asia/princess-diamond-cruise-crew-intl-hnk/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2020/02/27/asia/japan-diamond-princess-quarantine-crew-intl-hnk/index.html
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PFSFmmz8WbA
https://www.wsj.com/articles/fear-and-boredom-aboard-the-quarantined-coronavirus-cruise-ship-11581705677
https://www.wsj.com/articles/fear-and-boredom-aboard-the-quarantined-coronavirus-cruise-ship-11581705677
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"The whole idea of the cruise-ship quarantine was ill-conceived, and the resultant slew 
of infections it spawned was completely predictable," he added.  
 
On February 12, the Japanese Ministry of Health announced that some 
passengers older than 80 could finish their quarantine on land. 
 
The offer applied to passengers over 80 who had windowless cabin rooms or 
preexisting medical conditions. They had to test negative for the virus before they could 
leave the ship. 
 
On Valentine's Day, passengers were gifted roses, chocolates, and (courtesy of 
the Japanese Health Ministry) new iPhones with a special app for medical 
support. 
 
Crew members danced below deck and children drew pictures. The first group of 
healthy people was also allowed to leave the ship that day: 11 passengers older than 
80. 
 
After nearly a month on board, the remaining passengers finally began to leave 
the ship on February 16. 
 
Officials in Canada, Australia, Hong Kong, and the US are requiring their residents to 
undergo an additional 14-day quarantine once they return home. 
 
By then, the number of people infected with the coronavirus on the ship had 
skyrocketed to 621 — more than half of all cases outside China. 
 
More than half of the infected people (322) showed no symptoms at all, which suggests 
that some coronavirus carriers in China could be going undetected. 
 
Researchers still aren't sure to what extent people can spread the virus when they have 
no symptoms, though a report published on February 21 documented a case in which a 
woman who was asymptomatic passed the coronavirus to five family members. 
 
Fourteen US citizens who tested positive for the virus flew home in an isolation 
box on the back of a plane with other healthy Americans who had been on the 
ship. 
 
Their tests came back positive after they already left the ship and were traveling to the 
plane, the State Department and Department of Health and Human Services said in a 
joint statement on February 17. 
 
The agencies also said the passengers had been evaluated, and "all were deemed 
asymptomatic and fit to fly before being processed for evacuation."  In all of this, no one 
mentions that the particular SARS-CoV-2 is really only a low-level cold virus. 
 

https://www.businessinsider.com/coronavirus-cruise-passengers-to-be-let-off-diamond-princess-quarantine-2020-2
https://www.businessinsider.com/valentines-under-coronavirus-quarantine-on-diamond-princess-cruise-2020-2
https://www.businessinsider.com/coronavirus-80-percent-cases-are-mild-2020-2
https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/fullarticle/2762028?guestAccessKey=9e4e116a-7ab4-4a98-97b7-9b0bbedb5c6f&utm_source=For_The_Media&utm_medium=referral&utm_campaign=ftm_links&utm_content=tfl&utm_term=022120
https://www.state.gov/joint-statement-by-u-s-department-of-state-and-u-s-department-of-health-and-human-services-on-repatriation-of-american-passengers-from-the-diamond-princess-cruise-ship/
https://www.state.gov/joint-statement-by-u-s-department-of-state-and-u-s-department-of-health-and-human-services-on-repatriation-of-american-passengers-from-the-diamond-princess-cruise-ship/
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But on Friday, the CDC reported that 30 of the other US evacuees had tested 
positive for the coronavirus. 
 
A worker checks the temperatures of passengers who were on the Diamond Princess 
on an evacuation aircraft. Courtesy of Philip and Gay Courter/Handout via Reuters  
 
Those people had sat in the two evacuation planes' main cabins.  
 
Dr. Nancy Messonnier, the director of the CDC's respiratory-diseases center, had 
warned this could happen: "We do think based on epidemiology and risk assessment 
that there may be additional cases," she said in a press conference on February 21. 
 
Scott Pauley, a spokesperson for the CDC, told The San Francisco Chronicle that "we 
don't want to take [the tests done in Japan] at face value." 
 
Fehrenbacher said one of the infected people sat behind him on the plane. 
 
“Realizing I spent the last 12 hours right in front of her was concerning, to say the least," 
he told Grand Canyon University, his alma mater. 
 
"I'd spent 12 or 13 days in isolation to now be in close proximity with people hacking up 
a lung — it's hard not to be worried," he added. "The thought of taking off my mask 
seemed ludicrous to me. But the woman next to me was snacking the entire flight." 
 
CDC officials argued against the decision to have sick and healthy people fly on 
the same plane. 
 
The ‘Washington Post’ reported that CDC officials lost that argument on the tarmac, 
then insisted they be left out of the news release announcing that 14 infected Americans 
had shared a plane with more than 300 others. 
 
President Donald Trump agreed that sick people should not fly on the same plane as 
people who hadn't tested positive for the virus, The Post reported. He was not informed 
of the change of plans. 
 
Six people who were on the cruise ship have died, according to Japanese 
officials. 
 
Japanese officials announced the first two deaths on February 18. The passengers — 
an 87-year-old Japanese man and an 84-year-old Japanese woman — were taken to 
local hospitals on February 11 and 12, and both had underlying health issues, The ‘New 
York Times’ reported, citing the Japanese broadcaster NHK. 
 
The third death, reported Sunday, was a Japanese man in his 80s who'd been among 
the first cases on the ship, ABC News reported. The fourth death, reported Tuesday, 
was a man from Tokyo in his 80s.  The first four deaths were in their 80’s. 

https://www.sfchronicle.com/bayarea/article/Coronavirus-22-more-cruise-evacuees-sent-to-15072010.php
https://news.gcu.edu/2020/02/coronavirus-american-cruise-ship/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/health/coronavirus-diamond-princess-cruise-americans/2020/02/20/b6f54cae-5279-11ea-b119-4faabac6674f_story.html
https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/trump-was-not-told-coronavirus-infected-americans-would-be-flown-home-from-cruise-ship/2020/02/21/ae58b24c-54be-11ea-b119-4faabac6674f_story.html
https://www.businessinsider.com/coronavirus-people-from-princess-diamond-cruise-ship-have-died-2020-2
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/19/world/asia/china-coronavirus.html
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/02/19/world/asia/china-coronavirus.html
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09707.html
https://abcnews.go.com/Health/wireStory/japan-reports-3rd-cruise-ship-death-57-infected-69160044
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09745.html
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On Friday two more people died: a Tokyo woman in her 70s and a UK man of 
unspecified age.  
 
Crew members finally began leaving the ship on Thursday, though Japan's 
Ministry of Health said it would take several days to unload them all. 
 
The ministry said in a statement that 240 crew members who had tested negative will 
be transported to the National Tax College in Wako, a campus outside Tokyo, for 
another 14 days of quarantine. 
 
Princess Cruises is preparing the ship to set sail again on April 29. 
 
"The expectation is that the ship would be fully sanitized and then taken into dry dock 
for a period of time," Negin Kamali, the public-relations director for Princess Cruises, 
told The Wall Street Journal. 
 
 
 
A year later the story of the “Diamond Princess” remains a primary subject as to this 
alleged Covid-19 fraud.  Since the incident occurred many questions remain 
unanswered.  Of the 14 passengers who died on the “Diamond Princess”, the data 
shows 4 were in their 80s; 6 were in their 70s; 1 was in the 60s; and 3 have no known 
age of death. 
 
Since then, 40 cruise ships have had alleged cases of Covid-19.  14 U.S. Naval ships 
have also had alleged cases of Covid-19, with 3 deaths.  6 hospital ships also have had 
alleged cases of Covid-19.  This is a grand total of 60 ships reporting alleged cases of 
Covid-19.  Still the story line is this is an airborne virus, but no real proof of existence 
other than it is the common cold. 
 
What stands out here or what do they have in common, that links them together in this 
larger picture?  They all recently had newly installed 5G satellite receivers. 
 
As we look back on the data provided by health agencies such as the CDC, the WHO, 
we see something askew or incongruent in this picture.   
 
712 total on board out of 3,711 were sickened – or 19.18% 
567 passengers out of 2,666 were sickened – or 21.27%  
145 crew out of 1,045 were sickened – or 13.86% 
14 deaths out of 3,712 – 0.377% 
 
In the events leading up to the quarantine of the “Diamond Princess” could it be that the 
“Diamond Princess” was a deliberate set-up, not an accident per se?  I am suggesting 
that this was a staged event for the world to watch in fear as a type of LARP.  A LARP is 
known as a “Live Action Role Playing” event. The whole world is witnessing a pre-

https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09850.html
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09856.html
https://www.mhlw.go.jp/stf/newpage_09793.html
https://www.wsj.com/articles/coronavirus-cruise-ship-will-set-sail-again-in-aprilafter-a-thorough-cleaning-11582195707
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planned and highly organized criminal cover-up of the deaths and injuries and illnesses 
and diseases and miscarriages directly caused by the various toxic types of COVID-19 
injections.  Only in this case with the “Diamond Princess” most of the people were 
unaware they were involved. 
 
Indulge me here and consider what I am suggesting.  I have written 19 segments on 
“Depopulation #1 Global Issue Since 1968”.  Over the last 14 months we have seen 
the death rate has been grossly over exaggerated, especially the world’s number one 
eugenicist, Bill Gates saying Covid could kill 65 million.  
 
This rapidly evolving international criminal conspiracy to foist an extremely hazardous 
‘vaccine’ upon the entire planetary civilization is completely without precedent.  But what 
makes it a truly genocidal crime wave washing over the planet is the extraordinary 
intention to enforce such a comprehensive and complex cover-up of the never-ending 
crime spree.  The real science suggests only the elderly really need to be concerned.  
The recovery rate for those under 70 clearly indicates it was not much more than a 
common cold.  Why did the CDC decide not to count yearly flu deaths and not 
differentiate deaths to the yearly flu virus and Covid-19 separately. Was this done to 
falsely inflate the Covid-19 numbers?  Twenty years the CDC has recorded data on the 
various yearly flu and suddenly it ceased to be important in 2020/2021.   
 
To date, there are countless proven cases of deaths, injuries and illness which have 
occurred right after people have received the different Covid jabs. 
 
Despite the overwhelming evidence of the lethality of the so-called COVID-19 vaccines, 
nations everywhere proceed to kill and/or injure their citizens, and then cover up these 
medical events known euphemistically as iatrogenic death and illness. 
 

 
 

It seems from my monitoring news there are many holding much the same view that I 
have stated.  The Liberty Beacon posted this meme on one of their posts months ago.   

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=v4SFSmxx&id=1BF4E52E84381ED998BDB70528E2475B900FDC15&thid=OIP.v4SFSmxxNxoqkOEWHfD18AHaDW&mediaurl=http://themillenniumreport.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/EMF-cell-feat-3-20-17.jpg&exph=280&expw=620&q=5G+Effects&simid=608012063260806286&ck=0F7C2DCF97C32F603C62E112671DCFD8&selectedIndex=291&FORM=IRPRST
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What type of utterly satanic entity is running this extremely nefarious OPERATION 
COVID JAB that literally murders people at will, and then employs the mainstream 
media to systematically cover up the global genocide?!    
 
In point of fact, OPERATION COVID JAB is the greatest attempt to depopulate the 
planet and debilitate the remaining inhabitants ever undertaken by The Powers That Be.  
As follows: 
 
OPERATION COVID JAB is now in full swing.  And there appears to be nothing that 
can stop this slow-motion genocide scheme that’s rolling across the planet like an out-
of-control juggernaut. 
 
Therefore, the best that people everywhere can do is to protect themselves and loved 
ones from the rapidly burgeoning and extremely perilous Super Vaccination Agenda à la 
COVID-19. 
 
The Powers That Be have quite obviously planned out THE GREAT SCAMDEMIC over 
several decades. Their main mission is twofold: (i) Depopulation and (ii) Debilitation. 
(Source: OPERATION COVID JAB: The Stealthy Genocidal Scheme to Depopulate the 
Planet and Enslave Humanity) 
 
It’s as though the more COVID-19 vaccine recipients who are killed, the greater the 
resolve by virtually every government on Earth to force these toxic Covid shots on their 
citizens. 
 
Truly, the world community of nations has been transformed into a global Nazi-like 
vaccine experiment where the noxious vaccinations are quite predictably either fatal or 
injurious; and yet there is no culpability rightly assigned to the murderous Big Pharma 
manufacturers and their many Government-Medical Complex co-conspirators. 
 

Deadly Vaccines 
First, it’s of paramount importance to understand that the various Covid injections are 
not vaccines.  They are a highly experimental and risky shots being injected on 
citizenries everywhere and WITHOUT INFORMED CONSENT.  That alone makes this 
unrivaled crime against humanity project an immense conspiracy to commit genocide.  
 
See: COVID-19 VACCINE: A Slow-Motion Genocidal Bioweapon… 
In other words, if folks knew what exactly they were being injected with, they would 
never — EVER — agree to taking such dangerous shots.  
 
Rolling out such an untested and unsafe ‘vaccination’ program worldwide is the height 
of medical hubris and governmental recklessness. Beyond that, such a transparently 
bioengineered bioweapon represents a worldwide genocidal enterprise on a scale 
without parallel in human history. 
 

https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58440
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58440
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=50562
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And, it’s the ongoing cover-up of the growing number of deaths and vaccine-induced 
diseases that permits the Covid criminals to keep it going, as inconceivable and 
malevolent as it is. 
  

 
 
What follows are just a few articles that include many qualified physicians and vaccine 
experts speaking out about how just dangerous and deadly the various COVID-19 
vaccines really are. 
 

 VACCINE IS MORE DEADLY THAN COVID-19 (Video) 
 “This Covid injection is multiple time more deadly and dangerous than what this 

coronavirus is.” — Board Certified Medical Doctor 
 KILL SHOT: COVID-19 Deaths, Disease Count and Vaccine Injuries Far Exceed 

the Very Worst Projections, Too Deadly to Receive FDA Approval 
 Nearly 4,000 Dead In Europe & More Than 162,000 After Dangerous Covid 

Injections 
 Listen to this Nurse who died the day after being infected by deadly COVID-19 

bioweapon. (Video) 

https://stateofthenation.co/?p=54778
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=54842
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=54842
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=57690
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=57690
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58187
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58187
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=57725
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=57725
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 This is how the CORONAhoax perps are coercing the masses to take their 
deadly Covid vaccines. 

 10 Deadly Dangers of Pfizer/Johnson & Johnson Covid-19 Vaccines! (Video) 
 The Top Four Reasons Why Many People, Doctors & Scientists Refuse To Take 

The COVID Vaccine 
 Man’s Skin Peeled Off After Covid Vaccine (Video) 
 Just how many extremely adverse Covid vaccine events need to happen before 

this Super Vaccination Agenda is shut down?! 
 Covid-19 Vaccines Are Weapons of Mass Destruction and Could Wipe Out the 

Human Race 
 Why was the extremely harmful AstraZeneca’s COVID-19 vaccine even released 

as an experimental jab?! 
 

MSM: Weapons of Mass Deception 
Why, pray tell, does any populace, anywhere, submit itself so willingly to the Covid 
Super Vaccination Agenda unless two stealthy MOs are being routinely employed by 
the genocidal maniacs. 
 

 First, the mainstream media (MSM) has deliberately and grossly misrepresented 
the most relevant facts regarding this fabricated pandemic which serves to elicit a 
fear-based response from the people.  The MSM is especially withholding vital 
information and data regarding both the true nature and safety of these Covid 
injections. 
 

 Secondly, now that the fake vaccines are being administered 24/7 around the 
globe, the hard evidence is pouring in about the exceedingly high mortality and 
injury rates, which are then covered up by the MSM.  The more vaccine deaths 
and disease that result the more the MSM double down on the necessity for 
every human to be injected post-haste. 
 

Were it not for these two key elements of this quickly unfolding genocide, very few 
people would have given in to the exceptionally aggressive campaign to VACCINATE 
EVERYONE IN SIGHT. 
 
KEY POINT: 
The amount of official published data regarding the confirmed COVID-19 deaths and 
injuries is already very alarming, and yet we know from historical reporting that these 
statistics are but a fraction of the actual numbers of what are essentially medicides 
(murder by the medical system) and medical rapes (injection without informed 
consent).  That’s because so many vaccine victims either never report the jab-related 
consequences; or they’re dead and therefore purposely ignored by the iatrogenic 
statisticians. 
 

Conclusion 
It really is incumbent upon every person who is aware of this genocidal scheme and 
massive cover-up to expose it however, whenever, wherever they can. 

https://stateofthenation.co/?p=55611
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=55611
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=55177
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58781
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58781
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58602
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58486
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58486
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58237
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58237
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58189
https://stateofthenation.co/?p=58189
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The more family members and friends and neighbors and business associates who give 
in to the constant full-court press to be vaccinated with the harmful Covid injections, the 
more community-wide misery and untold challenges for everyone involved. 
 
In other words, the perpetrators of both the pandemic-spreading OPERATION COVID-
19 and vaccine-administering OPERATION COVID JAB know full well that all of 
humanity is soon to be plunged into an immense global health disaster of epic 
proportions. 
 
In this way, the perps have planned for a massive incapacitated swath of humanity to be 
cared for the unvaccinated segment.  What better way to tie up folks everywhere who 
will then have no time or energy or resources or will to take on the power elite who only 
want to murder or enslave us. 
 
At the end of the day, what all of humankind is really experiencing is a global war being 
waged by the dastardly 00.000001% against the unaware 99.999999%.  For if the 
average person was aware of lethality of the Covid jabs, they would avoid them like the 
plague—the Covid plague. 
 
Please, post this warning and send it out everywhere so that as many folks as possible 
will read it.  Lives, and especially the quality of lives, greatly depend upon informed 
consent for any and all Covid vaccines, injections, shots and jabs going forward. 
 
Bottom Line: The incorrigible cabals of criminally insane psychopaths who are behind 
this depopulation endeavor have implemented the scheme without an opportunity for 
authentic INFORMED CONSENT.  This act of intentional negligence alone constitutes a 
crime against humanity on the same order as those outlined by the Nuremberg Code. 
 
Then some weeks ago the World Health Organization re-wrote its definition of a vaccine 
since the four Pharmaceutical companies could now be legally sued for damages from 
their experimental “Gene” therapy vaccinations.  Previously, victims and families could 
not sue for death and damages incurred from vaccines.  Indemnification from liability 
was legislated back in the days of President Reagan.  A fund does exist for victim’s 
claims and is paid by you the taxpayer.   
 
Dr. Joseph Mercola and others have stated: “The COVID-19 vaccine really isn’t a 
vaccine in the medical definition of a vaccine. It does not improve your immune 
response to the infection, nor does not limit you from getting the infection. It’s really an 
experimental gene therapy that could prematurely kill large amounts of the population 
and disable exponentially more.”  
 
Dr. Judy Mikovitz, a Molecular Biologist stated:  “I’m just beside myself with anger over 
this synthetic gene therapy, this chemical poison, and what they’re doing worldwide,” 
Mikovits says. “We’re already seeing deaths from this shot. It’s illegal. It shouldn’t be 
done. It should be stopped right now. It should have never been allowed to happen, yet 
we see it being forced on the most vulnerable populations.” 
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Dr. Michael Yeadon just a few weeks ago came out on an attack of the vaccines, and 
has referred to them as a “Depopulation” effort by the government.  Dr. Yeadon is a 
former top level executive and scientist for the pharmaceutical Pfizer.  In his remarks he 
raises the point which I see underlying the entire Covid-19 issue. 
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Indeed, news and social media reports suggest recipients are starting to drop like flies. 
Many die of unknown causes within days, sometimes hours of getting the first or second 
shot. 
 
Baseball legend Hank Aaron passed away two weeks after receiving the vaccine, yet 
this was not ever mentioned in his ‘New York Times’ obituary. Surely, had he tested 
positive for SARS-CoV-2, he would have been declared a COVID-19 fatality, whether 
the virus actually had anything to do with it or not. 
 
But when it comes to the vaccine, even eyebrow-raising timing is dismissed as 
coincidental and irrelevant. Now all of a sudden, old people dying shortly after 
vaccination are shrugged off with the excuse that they’re old and could have died any 
day anyway. Old people dying with SARS-CoV-2, however, must be stopped at any 
cost. Funny how that works. 

 
 
Returning to a point I suggested before, at the top of page 20.  I will repeat it here again 
because I am convinced this is Genocidal in every respect.  There’s a LOT of hard 
evidence now emerging the further away we get from the original crime scene in 
Wuhan, China and as the coronavirus pops up around the world in 5G Hotspots that 
indicates this pandemic is being manufactured for multiple reasons.  It is this point that 
seems to have muddied the waters such that have led to so many being thrown off the 
search. 
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Military aircraft use aluminum Chaff and flares as defensive countermeasure and 
defensive mechanisms employed from military aircraft to avoid detection and/or attack 
by adversary air defense systems. Chaff consists of small fibers that reflect radar 
signals and, when dispensed in large quantities from aircraft, form a cloud that 
temporarily hides the aircraft from radar detection.   
 
As a top gun fighter pilot would deploy Chaff to evade an adversary in combat, keep this 
in mind, the planners had more than a decade to plan this entire Covid hoax scenario,  
That was revealed in the Rockefeller Institute program known as “Lockstep” prepared in 
2010.  You can be positive this was not a rogue virus.   
 
In my research and analysis; and I have thought about this every day since the 
“Diamond Prince” was quarantined on February 4th, 2020, some of the potential 
reasons that should be considered for what we are being manipulated like scattered 
sheep, include some serious possibilities: 
 

 The Rothschild’s plan to provoke a war between China and the U.S. that would 
result in a war that would result in mutual destruction of the world’s two largest 
economies blocking the Zionist New World Order.   
 

 A pretext for the Klaus Schwab World Economic Forum “Great Rest”. It is also 
referred to as the 4th Industrial Revolution.  Klaus Schwab is closely tied to the 
House of Rothschild and Prince Charles of Wales. He called it an opportunity. 
 

 Create an event, a “Petri dish” case that would focus the eyes of the world on an 
event at sea to distract the world focus away from 5G technology creating a state 
of fear of contagion of an imaginative pathogen hiding the agenda potential of 5G 
as a means to depopulate the world.  The two-week quarantine scenario bred 
fear world-wide in the minds of seven billion people hanging on every news 
report.  This was a world-wide psyop! 
 

 Destroy the petro-dollar system established at Bretton Woods for which all 
countries are dependent on maintaining dollar reserves for purchase of oil and 
bring in the “cashless” society and microchipping the entire population. 
 

 Depopulate the world with a “Silent Weapon for Quiet War” as engraved in 
granite pillars of the Georgia Guidestones that call for reducing the global 
population to 500-million.   
 

 In the event the Covid-19 narrative breakdown before the globalist objectives are 
achieved release the pathogen Ebola, known to kill 1 out of 2.  As Bill Gates said, 
“the next virus will get their attention.”  It will get attention! 
 

 Provoke a world war in the Ukraine between the Ukraine and the two breakaway 
provinces of Donetsk and Luhansk.  Vladimir Putin said the Ukraine would regret 
it if he had to defend the two Russian-speaking provinces.  Former V.P. Biden 
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and son Hunter saw the Ukraine as their personal piggy bank eight years ago 
and the Biden crime family have reason to destroy the evidence of their past.  
Biden for some strange reason saw the Ukraine as a “legacy” issue for his career 
in 2014 and 2015. One might question this point, but keep in mind, Russia is an 
obstacle to the New World Order globalist agenda.  Joe Biden is known for his 
“Bribes, Shakedowns and ‘Sweetheart Deals’.”  Note the name “Burisma 
Holdings” in which corruption was a factor in Joe Biden’s son Hunter being on the 
board of Burisma Energy at a monthly salary of $50,000 a month, and for doing 
no work to earn it.  Shortly after former President Donald J. Trump initiated an 
investigation into the Burisma Energy corruption, the Democrats launched their 
“Impeachment” efforts to remove President Trump.  The rest is history and WWIII 
could begin in a month. 
 

 
 

 A report published last year by the WEF-Carnegie Cyber Policy Initiative calls for 
the merging of Wall Street banks, their regulators and intelligence agencies as 
necessary to confront an allegedly imminent cyber-attack that will collapse the 
existing financial system.  In November 2020, the World Economic Forum (WEF) 
and Carnegie Endowment for International Peace co-produced a report that 
warned that the global financial system was increasingly vulnerable to cyber 
attacks. Advisors to the group that produced the report included representatives 
from the Federal Reserve, the Bank of England, the International Monetary Fund, 
Wall Street giants likes JP Morgan Chase and Silicon Valley behemoths like 

https://halturnerradioshow.com/images/2021/03/09/Luhansk-Donetsk.jpg
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Amazon. A cyber attack would cause such chaos, civilization would destruct in 
on itself while the elite hide out in their Swiss bunkers until the dust settles. 

 
 
 
In closing, there is no doubt in my mind that this was never about a rogue or novel virus. 
In fact the entire Corona family of viruses is considered to be minor in the eyes of 
professionals. However, the motives and the strategy behind it have certainly worked 
exquisitely.  They were able to control the narrative for more than a year now and with a 
senile president and an illegally elected vice-president, the country is certainly not likely 
to recover from the New World Order plan to institute world government.  
 
The Queen’s consort Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh, has passed away at the age of 
99, news which shortly follows his return from a stay at King Edward VII’s Hospital in 
Marleybone, London.   
 
His legion of demons are now wandering in arid places looking for rest!  
 
Matthew 12:43-45 “When the unclean spirit is gone out of a man, he walketh 
through dry places, seeking rest, and findeth none. 44Then he saith, I will return 
into my house from whence I came out; and when he is come, he findeth it empty, 
swept, and garnished. 45Then goeth he, and taketh with himself seven other 
spirits more wicked than himself, and they enter in and dwell there: and the last 
state of that man is worse than the first. Even so shall it be also unto this wicked 
generation.” 
 
Seeing how the Luciferian, Prince Philip’s physical body is dead, his soul and spirit is in 
Hell! Those demons will be desperately looking for another body(s) to possess. They 
will probably take up residence in that wicked son of his Prince Charles, and the 
grandsons William and Harry!!     
 
“Human population growth is probably the single most serious long-term threat to 
survival. We’re in for a major disaster if it isn’t curbed… We have no option. If it isn’t 
controlled voluntarily, it will be controlled involuntarily by an increase in disease, 
starvation and war.” ― Philip, Duke of Edinburgh 
 
“If I were reincarnated I would wish to be returned to earth as a killer virus to lower 
human population levels.” ― Philip, Duke of Edinburgh 
 
“I just wonder what it would be like to be reincarnated in an animal whose species had 
been so reduced in numbers than it was in danger of extinction. What would be its 
feelings toward the human species whose population explosion had denied it 
somewhere to exist… I must confess that I am tempted to ask for reincarnation as a 
particularly deadly virus.” ― Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh (in his Forward to: ‘If I 
Were an Animal’; United Kingdom, Robin Clark Ltd., 1986.) 
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Prince Philip, In His Own Words: “We Need To ‘Cull’ The Surplus Population” 
-(Prison Planet| June 10, 2004) 
 
I am not sure how much of the world will be in mourning with the Queen but you can be 
sure that the world is about to change for the worse.  The Queen will be 95 on April 21st, 
2021.  Her son Prince Charles of Wales, aka, the false messiah, the Antichrist will soon 
fulfill Daniel 9:27!  “And he shall confirm the covenant with many for one week: and 
in the midst of the week he shall cause the sacrifice and the oblation to cease, 
and for the overspreading of abominations he shall make it desolate, even until 
the consummation, and that determined shall be poured upon the desolate.” 
 
 
Prince Philip now knows there is NO reincarnation and he now knows he will spend 
ETERNITY BURNING IN HELL!   
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The above are the requirements of the United States of America Constitution.  If you are 
a doubting Thomas, then read the facts below on the Birth Certificate of Kamala Harris. 
She seems to be unsure of her heritage, passing herself off a Black person, and maybe 
her ethnic confusion comes from the fact that her Jamaican grandfather owned slaves 
for the British Crown in Jamaica.  The mother of Kamala Harris was born a citizen of 
India. Kamala Harris was registered as a live birth in Alameda County, California. 
 
In the event efforts to remove Joe Biden and replace him with Kamala Harris under the 
25th Amendment of the U.S. Constitution, she will be illegal to be the first woman 
president of the U.S.  This would be just another example of how the “Rule of Law” has 
been blatantly disrespected as has so many of the Bill of Rights that have been trashed 
by both parties over the past four decades.   
 
We do know that the Democratic Party stole the 2020 election. That is a proven and 
certified fact.  Cyber intelligence analysts from several sectors of the government and 
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military have provided Mike Lindell, full computer forensics data on the theft, beginning 
with all computer data beginning on November 1st, 2020 through to the very end of the 
election.  The computer forensics was a live overview of the theft of the election from 
the beginning.  The data showed that President Trump won 81-million to Biden’s 66-
million.  The data shows interference from China, Canada, Germany, and other 
countries involved in the computer software hacking and stealing blocks of votes that 
cast by the public for President Trump. 
 
Mike Lindell is the CEO of MyPillow.com.  The Democrat Party and Marxist media has 
tried to crucify Mike Lindell for this “live real time recorded data” theft of the 2020 
election.  Anyone can obtain a free copy of the CD for just the shipping costs, of $5.00.  
You can order it from: 
https://lindellpublishing.com  
  

 
 
The legacy of the Democratic/Socialist/Marxists will never be able to bury their crimes 
and corruption.  The will never be able to say they won the election as “the will of the 
people” and forever will be known as the destroyers of the Republic of the United States 
and true democracy as the rule of law.   
 

God Not Welcome in Congress? 

https://lindellpublishing.com/
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Could it really be possible that in the U.S. House of Representatives, during a 
deliberation on the Equality Act that proposes to elevate homosexual behavior, a 
statement was made declaring: "…what any religious tradition describes as God's 
will is no concern of this Congress."? 
 

 
 
The setting: a deliberation on the Equality Act that proposes to elevate homosexual 
behavior to a special protected status under the anti-discrimination code. Another 
congressman had just read Deuteronomy 22:5 (forbids crossdressing) into the record to 
illustrate the Biblical view of transgender deviancy. 
 
“The woman shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man 
put on a woman's garment: for all that do so are abomination unto the LORD thy 
God.” 
 
The congressman reading the Deuteronomy verse was specifically targeting the 
transgender (gender identity) aspect of homosexuality. The greatest concern about the 
Equality Act is in this area. Making it illegal to discriminate against people who claim 
they are in the wrong body will disrupt many areas of civil society. 
 
One of those areas that have been getting considerable attention lately is in women's 
sports. Men who decide they are women in a man's body are winning sports awards in 
contests against women athletes. The state of Connecticut has approved this 
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foolishness and men have stolen trophies in at least 15 events from the girl athletes. 
Then the girls must dodge these men in the dressing rooms and restrooms.  
 
Another disturbing aspect of transgenderism teaches children that before they reach 
puberty they may possibly be in the wrong body. If so, then, “we can sneak you away 
(sometimes without parental consent) for puberty blockers and later, surgery to make 
you into the true you. Never mind that it will probably totally destroy your general health 
and prevent you from ever having any babies.”  
 
But anyone who tries to talk you out of it may end up in jail for performing illegal 
“conversion therapy.” 
 
Several states have passed laws against any professional counselor who attempts to 
help someone overcome a same-sex attraction or better to accept their birth sex. If this 
becomes Federal law, pastors could fear even praying with someone over their 
sexuality.  
 
Speaking of jail, this Equality Act specifically nullifies the 1993 Religious Freedom 
Restoration Act that protects churches, Christian owned businesses, and parachurch 
organizations against lawsuits, fines and imprisonment for refusing transgenders from 
joining and homosexuals from leadership.  
 
Church leaders are alarmed by a provision forbidding discrimination for gender identity 
in “any stadium or place of establishment that provides exhibition, entertainment, 
recreation, exercise, amusement, gathering, or display.” Churches that have changed 
from “worship services” to worship “gatherings” should note this terminology. Pastors 
who refuse to officiate same-sex weddings could be sued. 
 
For several years, some Christian-operated businesses have been under attack such as 
cake bakers and florists who refused service to weddings and ceremonies that they 
deemed sinful. These are covered by a provision in the Equality Act forbidding 
discrimination by “any establishment that provides a good, service, or program, 
including a store, shopping center, online retailer, or service provider, etc.”  
 
Jack Phillips of Masterpiece Cake Shop in Colorado Springs, Colorado has been sued 
three times for refusing to cooperate in homosexual ceremonies. Florest Baronella 
Stutsman faced a fine of over $100,000 dollars by Washington state for refusing to 
create flowers for a same-sex wedding. These were state actions, but the Equality Act 
would codify these into Federal law cancelling any state freedoms that now exist. 
 
A possible scenario might include a lawsuit against a food service that refuses to cater a 
transition party for a transgender who then approaches a church for a same-sex 
marriage ceremony and threatens legal action if they refuse.  
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When we think of this as absurd, we need to remember that 20 years ago we would not 
have believed a scantily dressed drag queen reading children's books to kiddies in the 
local library. 
 
As Jesus warned in Luke 17 that, as it was in “the days of Noah” or in “the days of 
Lot,” the debauchery would become so widespread that sudden destruction was the 
only solution.  
 
God demonstrated to Jonah (See "Jonah" by Jack T. Chick on Amazon) His concern for 
the children in Nineveh (Jonah 4:11). Will He not be equally concerned when we 
prescribe puberty blockers for 12-year-olds and genital mutilation at 18? 
 

 
 
 
Blessings, 
 
 
Pastor Bob, EvanTeachr@aol.com 
www.pastorbobreid.com 
http://jesusisthewaythetruththelife.com/node/22   
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